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Shetland Islands Area Licensing Board  
Council Chamber, Town Hall, Lerwick 
Tuesday 28 November 2017 at 10am 
 
Present: 
A Cooper S Leask 
I Scott G Smith 
B Wishart   
  
Apologies: 

M Bell C Hughson 
C Smith 
 
In Attendance (Officers):  

P Wishart, Solicitor 
P Dinsdale, Licensing Standards Officer 
Acting Inspector M Brill, Police Scotland 
A Manson, Business Support Assistant 
L Geddes, Committee Officer 
 
Chairperson 
Mr I Scott, Convener to the Board, presided. 
 
Circular 

The circular calling the meeting was held as read.  
 
 
Declarations of Interest 

None 
 

  
1. Application under the Licensing (Scotland) Act 2005  

 

1. Application for Premises Licence Decision 

(a) Fetlar General Merchants 
The Solicitor introduced the report and the Board noted that 
no comments or objections had been received.  A layout plan 
was tabled at the meeting for consideration.   
 
Mr Cooper moved that the Board approve the grant of a 
Premises Licence.  Mr Smith seconded.  
 

GRANTED 

2 Application for Variation other than a Minor Variation of 
Premises Licence 

 

(a) Da Steak Hoose Limited 
The Solicitor introduced the report and advised that there were 
no changes in terms of the layout plan.  It was proposed to 
amend the times that under-18s were allowed entry, and there 
was also a change in terms of capacity, which had increased 
to 57 for both the café and bar.  Building Standards had no 
objections to this increase in capacity.   
 
Responding to questions, the Solicitor advised that he could 
not confirm if Building Standards had inspected the building.  

GRANTED 
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However they had indicated to him that they were satisfied 
with the change to the capacity, and had not submitted any 
objections as part of the consultation process.  
 
Mr Scott moved that the Board approve the application for a 
Variation other than a Minor Variation of a Premises Licence, 
in its entirety.   Mr Cooper seconded, and the Board 
concurred.   
 

3. Application for Occasional Licence  

(a)-(e) Sukhdev Gurung 
The Solicitor introduced the report, advising that the 
application related to on-sales licences for the new restaurant 
in the premises, and would cover the premises for the period 
up to 6 February 2018.  A Premises Licence application had 
been submitted, and would be considered in due course.     
 
Mr Smith moved that the Board approve the applications for 
Occasional Licence in their entirety, and Ms Wishart 
seconded.  
 

GRANTED 

            
The Convener to the Board advised that he had been invited to attend a meeting of the Alcohol and 
Drugs Partnership, and he would report back to the Board any issues that arose. 
 
The meeting concluded at 10.20am. 
 
 
Convener  

 


